Commissioner Marshall made a motion to approve the purchase, Commissioner Orenstein second.
All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

REPORTS - County Manager

County Manager, Paige Dukes, spoke in response to Commissioner Marshall's question at the work
session meeting, there were six unauthorized burns this year, 33 authorized controlled burns by
permits, and 158 other types of grass related fires, outside debris, etc. Mrs. Dukes further explained
fire rescue staff have been trying to educate the community when called out for burnings and leaving
a copy of the burn ordinance for the citizens to review. Commissioner Marshall thanked Mrs. Dukes
for the information. Mrs. Dukes also stated that she has asked Fire Chief, Lloyd Green, to update
the current burn ordinance. Additionally, Mrs. Dukes stated 911 Director, Danny Weeks, informed
her that the Georgia Crime Information Center (GCIC), went through the audit process this morning
at their office and GCIC found no issues. Mrs. Dukes stated Halloween events will be held by the
Lowndes County Sheriff's Department beginning at 4:00 p.m. at Miller Business Park as a drive thru
event and beginning 3:30 p.m. on Highway 84 West, at the Rivers Radio Group, they will have an
event with 'Sparky' the fire rescue dog in attendance.

CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD - None
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Marshall made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Vice Chairman Griner second.
Chairman Slaughter adjourned the regular meeting at 5:50 p.m.



